
1493 Highland Parkway, Saint Paul, MN 55116 

 

Variance request; 

1. Rear Yard setback 24 feet for attached garage. 

2. Addition of 17.8 Sq. Ft. (3/10 of 1%) to 40% Lot Area Coverage 

 

 

 

Dear Council President, Brendmoen, and Council members, Thao, Noecker, Tolbert, Jalali,  

Yang, and Prince: 

 

This entire action brought against us is based on bullies on the block who want to tell us what’s 

best for them, for us to live in.  It’s not about anything except for how it affects them.  If we 

build what they deem is appropriate - then they will allow us to proceed.  But if we try to build 

the house we want to live in - they gang up not only on us but also on the neighbors who 

support us!  

 

We want to build a beautiful, single-story, functional home to live in for the rest of our lives in 

St. Paul.   With your support, Please allow us to do so. 

 

We have attached a redlined copy of the oppositions letter, highlighting her, 

misrepresentations, half-truths and disingenuous comments. – Please review. 

 

Thank you, 

Suellen & Michael Buelow  

651-260-5528 

 
 

https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/city-council/ward-2-councilmember-noecker
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/city-council/ward-offices/ward-3-councilmember-tolbert
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/city-council/ward-4
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/city-council/ward-6
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/city-council/ward-7-councilmember-prince





















